1966, Kerch 25

Dr. Roy S. @larke, Jr.,

Sddoviste Burator, Division of Meteorites,
Smithsonian Institution, Ue S. National Museum,
Washinston, De Ce

Dear Sir:

Thank you for vour March 15th letter returning the two
siides T had sent B fenderson to show him what the Iishemingo
meteorites looked like, I am havine prints mad&qhnd will send him
some, tut wanted the originals back for my files.&

T appreciate also the copy of Dr. Oliver Schaeffer’s
letter coufirming the presence of the rare gases and committing
himself to extra-terrestrial origin of the material that had everybody
80 bothered for a time.

I plen to go to Tishomingo tomorrow to stert or renew
negotiations for acau’ sxiion, which isn't going to be easy. 1
hope nc one competes to complicate matiers further.

Yours sincerely,



